LTPOA Minutes January 13, 2015

     Board Members Present:  President Steve Blaha, Marilyn Meyer, Shelby Reneski, John Johnston, Roy Hummel and Ken Stojeba.

     President Blaha called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m. There were 6 residents in attendance and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

President’s Report

     President Blaha welcomed everyone to the January 13, 2015 meeting and wished everyone a Happy New Year!

     President Blaha reported he received a Christmas card from CEG Paving and enclosed in the Christmas card was $100.00.  Steve reported that he sent a thank you to CEG Paving for the monetary gift and informed them that he had used the gift of money to help Santa buy gifts for the little ones at the Christmas party.

     President Blaha also thanked Jim Goodrum for the use of his bobcat while ours is broken.  Mr. Goodrum has given it to us to use at a discounted price of $100.00 a day, when we use it.

Minutes

     December 9, 2014 meeting:  Since the meeting minutes are available online, President Blaha stated he would accept a motion to waive the reading of them.  Ken made a motion to waive the reading and it was seconded by Marilyn.  MOTION PASSED.

Treasure’s Report

     Marilyn Meyer reported income of $498.76.  The income was a result of gate cards ($25), Lauer closing ($8.52), donation from the LTIA ($200), yearly trailer rental ($254.74) and interest of $10.50.
     Marilyn reported outflow consisted of a tarp to cover the ash and salt ($43.73), the County Collector for property and personal taxes ($1452.60), supplies for repairing the plow ($27.71), monitor and keyboard for the gate ($144.88), the portable toilet ($90), snow plowing ($45), returned postage ($5.72) and mini park mulch ($131.90).  Additional outflow consisted of IRS filing and audit for the year ($500), Department of Treasury IRS bill ($874), Postmaster for stamps ($19.60), Charter business phone at the gate (106.83) and utilities ($106.28). The total outflow for the month was $3,548.25.
     The checking account has a balance of $76,006.24.  The Millennium account has a balance of $200,348.17.

     Roy made a motion to approve the report and it was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.
     Marilyn sought approval to pay bills, which included $1500 to Red Oak (in agreement with the sewer district for our portion) to work on the road to the sewer plant, $90 for the portable toilet, $2747.34 to Will Electronics for the camera system at the gate, $20 to repair the tire on bobcat, $135 for limestone for the boat ramp and $145.07 for video installation. The total of the bills for approval came to $4637.41.
     Ken made a motion to approve the bills and it was seconded by Shelby.  MOTION PASSED.

Building

     John Johnston reported there was only one issue to report this month.  Alfio Toscano has debris blocking the lakeside common area.  There is wood scattered about and strings roping off the area that could cause someone to trip and fall.  It was agreed that Shelby Reneski would write and send him a letter to remove the debris and string.  The letter would also inform him to complete this by spring or we would have it removed at Mr. Toscano’s expense.

Security

     Roy Hummel reported that there was nothing new to report.

Gate

     Janet Hirsch reported that Gordon Kassen would be handling the distribution of the gate cards and stickers. Gordon was present at the meeting and corrected Janet’s report: Fred Steinmetz wants to continue to handle the distribution. Until Fred is ready,  Ken Jost would handle the distribution.

      Janet also reported the video system at the gate was installed on December 12, 2014.  She stated the camera does a super job displaying the license plates and gate activity during the day and about 90% of the activity at night. She stated that we can view live images and captured images from home.  To help with some of the night vision problems, we have installed an LED infrared lamp.  Janet also reported that with the help of Will Electronics, we have experimented with some of the camera settings and we will continue to test the new camera’s performance.  One option would be to add the old close-up camera to the system, which would require a convertor box.

     Janet reported that we are currently using a free copy of the recording software and she has asked for a price on getting a software license.

     Janet stated we could view a demo tonight as they have it set up here, at the meeting.  In addition she has sent all the board members instructions for computer and software access to the new system and if necessary she could set up a tech session if anyone needs assistance with working with the new system.

Maintenance 

     Ken Stojeba reported no new business except that the bobcat is still broken and he hasn’t been able to contact the individual who does the repairs.
LTIA Representative 

     Shelby Reneski reported that the January meeting was cancelled due to the weather.

     Trivia Night is scheduled for January 31st.  Tables of eight are still available.

     The February dinner meeting is scheduled for the 8th and the theme is “All About Bacon”.

     She also reported that we will be having a “Spring Fling” party on March 21st and that we are still working on the entertainment.

     Shelby also informed everyone at the meeting that we are looking for volunteers for Mr. or Miss. Tishomingo for this year.  If anyone is interested in the position, please contact one of the LTIA board members.

Finance

     Janet Hirsch stated there was no new business to report.

Website/Newsletter

     Janet Hirsch reported that the deadline for the next electronic version of the newsletter is February 20th.

Parents Club and Garden Club

     No report on either issue.

Sewer

     Rich Hirsch stated that it has been very quiet and there is nothing new to report.
Old Business

     President Blaha reported that Mr. McLaren brought his equipment down and went up stream of the culvert pipes, as far as we own property and removed about six feet of silt the width of the creek, approximately 85 feet.  He also reclaimed some of the boulders that had washed into the creek when we had a breach of the water coming over the road because of the debris blocking the two culvert pipes.  He realigned a strip of the rocks into a straighter line to help settle the silt.  He had some rock brought in to replace what was not there so that it could be graded level all the way back from the lake to the culvert pipes.  Mr. McLaren also removed the debris that had been taken out of the north and south side ditches, two years ago and hauled that away too.  

     President Blaha also thanked Steve Marler at the junkyard, for accepting the all of our sand. 
     President Blaha also reported that the siphon needs a new base to cradle it for support.  We also need to make a new tap to fill the siphon pipe.  This all needs to be accomplished before 2016, when we lower the lake again.

New Business

     President Blaha reported that as we are all aware, it’s the homeowner’s responsibility to keep their ditches clean.  However, getting this accomplished is a major problem.  Steve said his concern is the uphill side, on the second tier side.  The road is on a flat plane. The ditch is designed to run the water to a collector pipe that runs under the road and into the lake.  However, trees are starting to grow up into the ditch and grabbing the debris and the result is the water is flowing onto the road.  Steve said he spoke to Dale Wallen about the ditches where they form a “U” or “V” and clearing the brush and trees up to top of the “U” or “V”, all around the lake and coves, where there is growth.  The cost would be between $4500 and $5000.
     Ken made a motion to have Dale Wallen cut the ditches and it was second by John. MOTION PASSED.
 With there being no other new business, President Blaha asked for a motion to adjourn.  Marilyn made a motion to adjourn and it was seconded by Ken at 7:36.
